MINUTES

INDIAN LAKE BOROUGH PLANNING COMMISSION

AUGUST 27, 2007

The regularly scheduled meeting of the Indian Lake Borough Planning Commission was held on August 27, 2007 at 6:00 P.M. at the Indian Lake Borough Building.

THOSE PRESENT:



THOSE ABSENT:
Robert Weitzel, Chairman




Robert Vogel






John Walters 
Charles Fox

Joseph Bucks

Theresa L. Weyant, Borough Manager
Visitors – Ronald Sieling, Robert Balint, Gordon Allen, Richard Stern, Bruce Thomas, Tom O’Toole, Dan Orange, Gerald Mock, Forrest Schucker, Jeff Griffith, Scott Moore, Charles McClelland, and William Sivi.

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 P.M. by Robert Weitzel, Chairman.
ORDER OF BUSINESS

1.
Approve the Minutes of the Meeting held on August 13, 2007 – Vogel made a motion to post-pone the approval and reading of the August 13, 2007 minutes until the next meeting.  Bucks seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.
2.
Old Business:  None.
3.
New Business:  
Ronald Sieling questioned if the Planning Commission had legal counsel?
  
Joe Bucks – Legal counsel is provided by Attorney Rullo.

Ronald Sieling – He is not here.

Joe Bucks – I don’t think it was necessary for him to be here tonight.

John Walters – Council didn’t feel it was necessary either.

Joe Bucks – At the last meeting, my impression was that the Planning Commission was going to go over the proposed zoning ordinance as directed by Borough Council and to forward comments and suggestions to the Borough Council.  I don’t feel that the Commission did that and I feel that we need to do that tonight.  I have read the proposed ordinance and I would like to make a motion that the Commission send a letter to Borough Council to allow them to approve the zoning ordinance.  Fox seconded the motion.

Robert Vogel – Bob Weitzel and I sent a letter to Attorney Rullo on August 24th asking about the affect of not having legal counsel.  Attorney Rullo’s reply was that my request has been passed on to Council for direction, I do not have authority to make the decision to engage counsel until otherwise directed.  Will respond to any legal questions.
Robert Vogel  - Ordinance No. 144 has supposedly been going on since 2004.  During this time, this was never brought before the Planning Commission.  At the April 2006 meeting Mr. St. Clair approached the Planning Commission about re-zoning the 3 lakefront lots for the Pow Wow Lakeside Estates from C-R to R-1.  The Planning Commission unanimously approved this request.  At the May 2006 meeting, Mr. St. Clair and Barry Lichty approached the Planning Commission about his development plans for the Lodge property to build condominiums.  There was not formal action taken at this meeting.  At either meeting there was never any discussion of Ordinance No. 144.  Not only was there no discussion at these meetings, but there was never any discussion at any of the previous or subsequent meetings on Ordinance No. 144.  Borough Council violated Ordinance No. 99, Section 908 A and B by not requesting the Planning Commission to review and act on Ordinance No. 144.

Robert Vogel – Ordinance No. 144 has several issues that need to be rectified.  Vogel proceeded to read the public notice that was advertised in the Daily American regarding the public hearing on the proposed amendments to Zoning Ordinance No. 99 and the codification of Zoning Ordinance No. 99, recodified to Zoning Ordinance No. 144.

Robert Vogel – How does Borough Council expect the Planning Commission to make any recommendations on an ordinance that is incomplete?  99.9 percent of the resident’s are totally against this ordinance so how can we sit here and say we are going to do this?

Joe Bucks – Where did you get your numbers?  99.9 percent of the residents are against this, where did you get your number from?

Robert Vogel – I was at the public meetings.  I heard 1 person stand up at those public meetings and say that Terry builds a good structure and I have no problem with that.  I have heard no one say that they were in favor of this ordinance.

Joe Bucks – Does that mean that they are not in favor of it?  There are a lot of people who are against the ordinance, but I don’t necessarily think they are the majority of the Borough.

Bob Balint – What are your numbers?

Joe Bucks – I never claimed to have any numbers.

Charles Fox – We have only heard from about 200 hundred people.  How many people are in the Borough?  Is that 99.9 percent?

Bob Balint – At the public meetings, only 1 person stood up and said that Terry builds good homes.  No one supported the proposal.  They made excuses, but Council forgot about “We the People”.  Council is a representative of us not themselves.  They give up their right to represent themselves whenever they take office.  They can use logic and common sense has to prevail at some point.  Not once did I ever get the impression that they listened to anyone from the audience and that is a crime.

Bruce Thomas – The majority of the residents who attended the public meetings were against this proposed ordinance.  Council is not considering the concerns of the residents.

Bob Balint – Council does not represent all the residents they are only representing the voters.  You are making decisions based on assumptions and that is not the correct way to go about it.

Scott Moore – There were two (2) survey’s sent around.  One dealt with road width and the other on docks.  Of the surveys that were returned, no one wanted 100 foot docks and 14 foot roads, 98 percent wanted to see 30 foot docks.  Currently how the proposed ordinance is written, you have no separation between R-1 Single Family Residence and commercial buildings.  R-1 and C-R zoning should not be put together.  There are no set backs for parking and with that you can not enforce quality development.  This ordinance is terrible and the Borough needs to get a proper planner to review and refine it.

Ronald Sieling – Mr. St. Clair never submitted an official application for his proposed development to the Planning Commission.  The only thing Mr. St. Clair was given approval to do was to re-zone the three (3) lakefront lots.  The original map for Mr. St. Clair’s proposed development was dated June 9, 2006 and it showed the general layout for the development with no docking shown.  The Somerset County Planning Commission approve the land use development on April 4, 2007 and the approved development plan showed no docks or any docking easements.

Ronald Sieling – There has been an appeal to Ordinance No. 144 filed with the Zoning Hearing Board by Mary Jo Takacs and James Lyons.  There was a civil lawsuit filed against the Borough on May 15, 2007 by Mary Jo Takacs.  I challenge anyone to show me a piece of paper that the Borough has followed Section 908 and 909 of Ordinance No. 99 and No. 144.  I believe there are certain people that think everybody in this Borough wants to bury Terry St. Clair.  That is not so.  There are one (1) or two (2) people who don’t like Terry, but everybody would give Terry a fair ear.  I did at both public meetings, but I am getting to the point now that I think no matter what happens here, it is going to hurt Terry both ways.

Ronald Sieling – I find it appalling that legal Counsel Is not here when it was requested.

Jeff Griffith – Everyone has said that they have read this ordinance and that is great and wonderful and no one has any problems with it.  No one has read it and thought about it clearly.  There are things throughout the ordinance that just doesn’t make sense, i.e. outside boat storage can not be any longer than 2 weeks.

Jeff Griffith – I am dumb founded that Borough Council did not feel it was necessary for the Planning Commission to have legal counsel here tonight.  The Planning Commission should have separate legal counsel from the Borough.

Robert Vogel – I am not against development.  I am against a rush to judgment to approve and recommend something that could eventually make this place another Deep Creek Maryland.  I am for development that is planned, growth that will benefit the community without a lot of unnecessary confusion, traffic, or what have you.

Robert Vogel – I don’t believe the way this ordinance was crafted and passed that it was done in the light of day.  It never came before the Planning Commission for approval, consent, or comments.  Borough Council is now trying to rectify 30 to 40 procedural issues in this ordinance and they are asking the Planning Commission to bless this before the public meeting on the 29th so that they can go before the public and say that the Planning Commission says it’s okay.  We represent the people, all of the people, and the people need to be heard.  This ordinance needs to be tabled until Borough Council makes all of their changes and sends it back to us so that we can compare those changes and then we can make our recommendations to Borough Council.

Bruce Thomas – Why do you feel this needs to be approved tonight?  Doesn’t this need to be corrected and studied further?

Joe Bucks – The Commission was asked to read and review this document, which I did, and to make comments and recommendations on this document.

Jeff Griffith – I don’t think there should be boat docks over 30 feet.  There are issues with permitting R-2 uses in C-R districts.  I am not against Terry developing but there needs to be a plan, not just put in whatever you want.  Parking needs to be addressed in the C-R district.
Scott Moore – 99.9 percent of the proposed ordinance was written by Michael Miscoe and it was poorly written..

Again, Bucks made a motion that the Commission send a letter to Borough Council recommending that they approve the proposed zoning ordinance.  Fox seconded the motion.

Vogel made a motion to table the motion.  Weitzel seconded the motion.  Secretary called for a roll call vote.


John Walters – No


Charles Fox – No


Robert Vogel – Yes


Robert Weitzel – Yes


Joe Bucks – No

Motion denied.

Secretary called for a roll call vote on the original motion (The commission send a letter to Borough Council recommending that they approve the proposed ordinance).



John Walters – Yes



Charles Fox – Yes



Robert Vogel – No



Robert Weitzel – No



Joe Bucks – Yes


Motion carried.

With no further business to discuss, Walters moved and Fox seconded to adjourn the meeting at 7:08 P.M.  All ayes, motion carried.

The next regularly scheduled meeting of the Indian Lake Borough Planning Commission will be held on September 10, 2007 at 6:00 P.M. at the Indian Lake Borough Building.

Respectfully submitted,

Theresa L. Weyant

Borough Manager
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